ARKWRIGHT MANSIONS RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

7 July 2016

18 Arkwright Mansions 206 Finchley Road London NW3 6DE

Ms Seonaid Carr, Development Management London Borough of Camden 2nd Floor, 5 Pancras Square c/o Town Hall, Judd Street London WC1H 9JE

Dear Ms Carr,

Objection to Planning Application Ref: 2016/2910/P, 317 Finchley Road, NW3 6EP

I am writing on behalf of the residents of Arkwright Mansions to object to the above planning application. The proposed development at 317 Finchley Road lies opposite Arkwright Mansions, a block of 27 flats, whose residents would be directly affected by this development. The main grounds for our objection are as follows:

1. Building design

In respect of its height, ***** and *** the proposed development does not comply with the guidance set out in Camden Planning Guidance CPG1, which states (in Para. 2.6) that "Camden ... will not approve design which is inappropriate to its context or fails to improve the character of an area". More specifically, it does not meet the following requirements:

Height effects on skyline

The proposed height of the building remains at 7-10 storeys above street level, in spite of the numerous objections raised by those attending the Management Development Forum on 16/3/16. This height exceeds that of neighbouring buildings by five or six storeys – the late Victorian terraced housing to the South being only four storeys and the new housing developments to the north five storeys. Of the buildings opposite, our own Mansions block is also five storeys and shares a common roof line with other new and historic terraced housing to the south.

The proposed height is also contrary to Fortune Green & West Hampstead Neighbourhood Plan (FGWHNP) which requires that "new development shall respect, and be sensitive to, the height of existing buildings in their vicinity and setting".

It should be noted that_Planning Application 2014/5208/P, about which our residents were not consulted, proposed a six-storey building for this site that was subsequently approved. The LBC Officers' Report on this application (Para. 6.22) stated that "the buildings to the south are 4 storeys and to the north and east 4 and

While unlimited parking is permitted on the Finchley Road within the town centre (which includes 317 Finchley Road) from 7 p.m. and 7 a.m, parking spaces are very limited and only allow 20 minutes for loading/unloading between the 10 a.m. and 4.00 p.m. from Mondays to Saturdays. No parking at all is permitted on these days between 7 a.m. and 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. and 7 p.m. It follows that, unless store delivery vehicles can find a parking space between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. and do their loading/unloading in less than 20 minutes, they will forced to ignore these parking restrictions, park at the bus stop, or park before 7.00 a.m.

Both sides of the section of the Finchley Road near 317 are highly residential, whose occupants' sleep would invariably be disturbed by "a source of disruption and ... noise nuisance particularly when undertaken at night" (Camden Draft Local Plan (CDLP), Para. 6.116), when – as our residents experience – otherwise busy and noisy roads such as the Finchley Road are comparatively quiet. This noise disturbance is accentuated if, as is likely, the delivery vehicles concerned have noisy refrigeration/ air conditioning units or require the engines to be kept running. Understandably, the CDLP proposes to impose conditions on such "deliveries, collections and loading and unloading of goods and refuse to take place between the hours of 08.00 to 20.00". Unfortunately, these are almost the very same hours when they will *not* be able to park.

There is clearly no effective way of resolving this issue other than to refuse planning consent for such a large food store that will invariably require frequent commercial deliveries with its unavoidable consequences.

3. Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL)

Our residents are deeply suspicious of the influence of this financial incentivisation of the planning process, having witnessed the consequences of Camden's participation in a profit-sharing scheme with the developer for The Pulse site to the north of 317 Finchley Road. It resulted in Camden ignoring the height restrictions of an existing site development plan and permitting the construction of a segregated development, comprising two separate blocks each with separate entrances, for 50:50 affordable and private housing, contrary to government planning guidance at the time. (It's not too difficult for passers-by to guess which of the two blocks is which!)

The availability of the large sums of CIL money hanging on this project should be of concern to anyone expecting a council's planning decisions to be based solely on the merits of non-financial considerations.

On behalf of the residents of Arkwright Mansions, I strongly recommend the Council's rejection of this application.

